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MSDS标题

KAM YUEN LUMINOUS POWDER MSDS报告

产品标题

硫化锌;光导体材料;光学材料硫化锌块状;硫化锌靶;纳米针状硫化锌

CAS号

1314-98-3

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
KAM YUEN LUMINOUS POWDER

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 0
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 0
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Used according to manufacturer' s directions.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Irritating to eyes, respiratory system and skin.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  The material has NOT been classified as "harmful by ingestion". This is
because of the lack of corroborating animal or human evidence. The material
may still be damaging to the health of the individual, following ingestion,
especially where pre-existing organ (e.g. liver, kidney) damage is evident.
Present definitions of harmful or toxic substances are generally based on
doses producing mortality (death) rather than those producing morbidity
(disease, ill-health). Gastrointestinal tract discomfort may produce nausea
and vomiting. In an occupational setting however, unintentional ingestion is
not thought to be cause for concern.

EYE
  There is some evidence to suggest that this material can causeeye
irritation and damage in some persons.

SKIN
  Skin contact is not thought to have harmful health effects, however the
material may still produce health damage following entry through wounds,
lesions or abrasions.  There is some evidence to suggest that this material
can cause inflammation of the skin on contact in some persons.  Exposure to
copper, by skin, has come from its use in pigments, ointments, ornaments,
jewellery, dental amalgams and IUDs and as an antifungal agent and an
algicide. Although copper algicides are used in the treatment of water in
swimming pools and reservoirs, there are no reports of toxicity from these
applications. Reports of allergic contact dermatitis following contact with
copper and its salts have appeared in the literature, however the exposure
concentrations leading to any effect have been poorly characterised. In one
study, patch testing of 1190 eczema patients found that only 13 (1.1%) cross-
reacted with 2% copper sulfate in petrolatum. The investigators warned,
however, that the possibility of contamination with nickel (an established
contact allergen) might have been the cause of the reaction. Copper salts
often produce an itching eczema in contact with skin. This is, likely, of a
non-allergic nature.
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INHALED
  Although inhalation is not thought to produce harmful effects, the material
may still produce health damage, especially where pre-existing organ (e.g.
liver, kidney) damage is evident. Present definitions of harmful or toxic
substances are generally confined to doses producing mortality (death) rather
than those producing morbidity (disease, ill-  health).  There is some
evidence to suggest that the material can cause respiratory irritation in
some persons. The body's response to such irritation can cause further lung
damage.  Persons with impaired respiratory function, airway diseases and
conditions such as emphysema or chronic bronchitis, may incur further
disability if excessive concentrations of particulate are inhaled.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Long term exposure to high dust concentrations may cause changes in lung
function i.e. pneumoconiosis; caused by particles less than 0.5 micron
penetrating and remaining in the lung. Prime symptom is breathlessness; lung
shadows show on X-ray.
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